
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

SENATE

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE
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Tuesday, April 11, 2023

THE COMMITTEE ON Transportation

to which was referred HB 198-FN

AN ACT modifying the new resident drivers' license transfer
requirement.

Having considered the same, the committee recommends that the Bill

BE RE-REFERRED TO COMMITTEE

BY A VOTE OF: 5-0

Senator Ruth Ward
For the Committee

This bill would have required nonresident drivers who establish residency in New
Hampshire to notify the department of safety if they then cease to become residents
within 60 days, or if their out of state driver's license expires or is relinquished. The
committee felt the bill needed some additional work prior to being ready to vote on.
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FOR THE CONSENT CALENDAR

TRANSPORTATION
HB 198-FN, modifying the new resident drivers' license transfer requirement.
Re-refer to Committee, Vote 5-0.
Senator Ruth Ward for the committee.

This bill would have required nonresident drivers who establish residency in
New Hampshire to notify the department of safety if they then cease to become
residents within 60 days, or if their out of state driver's license expires or is
relinquished. The committee felt the bill needed some additional work prior to
being ready to vote on.


